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 Weekly Info Update 

To:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL  

From:  MIKE BENNETT, CITY MANAGER 

Date:            MAY 29, 2020   

Re:   WEEKLY INFORMATION UPDATE   

  

Tuesday’s City Council Meeting  
On the agenda is one legislative hearing on a request to vacate a right-of-way and 
two quasi-judicial hearings on Cider Mill Preliminary Plan and a request for approval 
of a site design review for the Lithic Arts Building project. An overview of the 
Community Center Phase 2 Reopening Plan, consent agenda and general updates will 
also be covered.   

 
Coronavirus Update  
Below are a few updates, but I would strongly encourage all to continue to follow 
www.fruita.org/covid19 for all updates we are posting. This also links to important 
Mesa County Public Health sources, as well as many others.  

• Mesa County Transitioning to Second Phase of Reopening Plan – Last weekend, 

the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment approved Mesa County’s 

variance and second phase of the reopening plan.  Under this phase, most businesses 

will be able to reopen or expand operations, recreation activities may continue, and 

group gatherings are now limited to 50 people.  More information can be found at 

this link, and here are a few highlights from the order. 

• Fruita Community Center to Expand Operations - On Wednesday, we 

submitted an application to MCPH to expand operations at the Fruita Community 

Center (“FCC”).  With this application, the FCC can increase capacity, provide 

additional services, and can hold certain fitness classes and recreation programs.  

Below are a few of the changes that will be taking place throughout the month of 

June, and more information can be found at this link.  Additionally, we will provide a 

presentation to the Council at Tuesday night’s meeting.  FCC staff is also putting out a 

special activity guide just for June.   

o FCC Hours – Beginning June 14, FCC hours will be expanding and will now also 

be open on Sunday.   

o Billing – Billing for memberships will be reinstated on June 15, 2020.  If guests 

would like to cancel or suspend their membership, they can contact Guest Services 

at the FCC.   

http://www.fruita.org/covid19
https://health.mesacounty.us/reopen/
https://www.fruita.org/parksrec/page/fccreopen


 
 

o Masks are required in the facility.  While guests are no longer required to wear 

masks or face coverings while exercising, guests must wear one when 

entering/exiting the facility, and when walking around.   

o Guests are still encouraged to reserve a time slot to use specific areas/equipment at 

this link as only a limited number of walk ins will be allowed to ensure that the 

capacity of 50% is not exceeded.   

o Guests will continue to be screened at the front-desk for any symptoms of COVID-19 

and will be required to provide contact information in the event that contact tracing 

needs to be conducted.   

o The indoor pool will open on June 1, 2020 for specific fitness activities.   

o The outdoor pool is scheduled to open on June 13, 2020 for leisure swim within 

capacity constraints.   

o Fitness classes and recreation programs will also begin in early June.   

o The Senior Center, locker rooms/showers, common area, and the childcare program 

will remain unavailable.   

 
General Updates 

• GVRTC Board Special Meeting. The GVRTC Board held a special meeting this week to discuss 
how to prioritize funding received for transit from the CARES Act. Most municipalities expressed 
interest in using the funds to reduce member contributions to cover the short-term revenue 
short falls while maximizing grant opportunities for GVT fleet needs. RTPO staff will be working 
with the City Managers to refine some of the financial scenarios for consideration at the June 
board meeting. 

• Mesa County ED Partners Update. I have been meeting with the Mesa County Economic 
Development First Responders weekly during the pandemic. This group includes all chambers, 
all cities, Mesa County, GJEP, Business Incubator Center, Workforce Center, CMU, and the GJ 
DDA. Below you will see two documents the group has worked on: (1) Mesa County 2020 
Infrastructure Priorities (being emphasized to state and federal legislators during stimulus 
package negotiations) and (2) Mesa County ED First Responders Policy Priorities (being 
emphasized to legislators during the session). Both documents are included below.  

• Fruita Farmer’s Market Schedule. The Chamber of Commerce has worked with other markets in 
the valley and Mesa County Public Health to identify a way for the market to operate this year. 
See the flier below for details. To meet requirements, they have changed the location to Reed 
Park this year.  

• Alliance for Innovation Podcast and article. I had the opportunity to be interviewed for the 
Alliance for Innovation’s podcast called the “Innovator’s Journey”. If you are interested you can 
read a summary here or listen here.  

• Council Workshop. Thanks to each of you for your participation and attendance in our team 
building session focused on the Meyers-Briggs Personality Profile assessment and facilitated 
discussion we had at the workshop Tuesday! As a reminder, you may contact the facilitator for 
an individual phone call to discuss your results on your own time in the next 30 days.  

• City Newsletters. We are preparing the next edition of the City Link. We will save costs and be 
mindful limiting mail during this time and release this in an electronic version for this edition. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/fcc2020
http://www.transformgov.org/articles/innovators-journey-mike-bennett-continuing-through-crisis
https://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/maintaining-core-city-services-during-crisis-planning/id1503374264?i=1000475062139


 
 

Recreation Staff will soon be releasing a special June e-version of the Activity Guide to assist in 
communicating the operations during Phase 2.  

 
Administration 

• Finance staff were busy working with the auditors this week, who are conducting their field 
work for the annual audit.  

• Staff is preparing the plan for reopening the Civic Center to the public on June 8, while adhering 
to Public Health requirements and safety of employees and patrons. Coordination with Agape 
Food Bank, Fworks and the Fruita DMV has been key. Agape will continue food distribution on 
Wednesdays outside the building. The Fruita DMV plans to reopen June 16 on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays.  

 
Engineering  

• Freemont Street, north of Aquarius/Meyers, will be closed to through traffic until improvements 
are made to Fremont Street south of K.4 Road.   

 

Human Resources 
• The St. Mary’s Bloodmobile will be in the Civic Center Parking lot on Tuesday, June 2, 2020 from 

1: 30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. accepting blood donations.  If you are interested in donating, you need 
to schedule a time at this link.   

 
Parks and Recreation 

• The key focus and work of the entire staff has been on the reopening plan for the Community 
Center, parks and recreation programs, mainly highlighted above. We truly appreciate the 
efforts to reopen safely while adhering to Public Health requirements. Staff are leading the way 
across the state for opening such a facility as the Community Center! 

• We are pleased to announce that the playgrounds at Fruita Parks have reopened for general 
use. Signage regarding closures has been removed. Cleaning and sanitizing of the playgrounds 
and equipment will happen once per week, but it is recommended that you bring your own 
supplies to sanitize surfaces prior to and after use, and to maintain social distancing.  

 

Planning & Development  
To see active reviews of current projects, you may visit: https://www.fruita.org/cd/page/current-
development-projects  
  
Major/ Minor Subdivisions:      

• Dwell PUD Concept Plan  

• Bradyville Minor Subdivision  

• Cider Mills Preliminary Plan  

 

Site Design Review/ Other Applications:      

• Coloramo Site Design Review (333 W Aspen) 

• Monument Powder Coating (1596 Cipolla)  

https://donor.stmarysbloodcenter.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/8337
https://www.fruita.org/cd/page/current-development-projects
https://www.fruita.org/cd/page/current-development-projects


 
 

• Pediatric Dental Specialist (197 & 101 Jurassic) 

• Sycamore St ROW Vacation  

• Lithic Arts Building Site Design Review 

 

Police Department 

• Officer Moody has completed his field training program and will begin solo patrol next week. 

That leaves us with two current staffing shortages – one due to a vacancy and one due to an 

officer on extended restricted duty for medical reasons.  

 

Public Works 

• Michael Roberts joined our team this week and filled a much-needed maintenance worker 
position on our sewer crew. 

• The Glade Park Water Users Association replaced 1,740 feet of pipe below Reservoir #3 over the 
Memorial Day weekend and City road crews replaced 500 feet this week near Enoch Lake. These 
repairs helped dramatically in fixing the leaks along the pipeline and we are now able to resume 
normal delivery of water. It’s still pretty dry though and the reservoir levels will likely continue 
to be lower than normal. 

• A due diligence application was filed this week for the water rights associated with the mountain 
pipeline. This is required every 6 years and the City has been able to show continued use of the 
absolute irrigation rights. However, the City also continues to claim additional conditional rights 
for future demand, which will be under review.   

• The contractor, COBLACO, is scheduled to start on the concrete rehabilitation and coating 
project next week at the WWRF.  

 
 

FRUITA IN THE NEWS (and regional news of impact to Fruita):  
• Honoring Fallen Soldiers – the Grand Valley’s Memorial Day.   

• State OKs Mesa County phase 2 reopening plan.   

• BLM says it has seen an uptick in vandalism on local cultural resources.  

• Mesa County to open motor vehicle offices.  

• Mesa County jobless rate spikes.  

• Search and Rescue stayed busy during stay-at-home.  

• BLM limiting group sizes at camp sites on Colorado River.  

• School District 51: Budget Cuts and Grants.           

• Boy Scout leads efforts to clean BLM land.  

• Legislature returns after COVID-19 hiatus.  

• Palisade Plunge work continuing. 

• Fruita Farmers Market to run from June 20 – September 19  

• District 51 hopes to start student activities before July.  

• Local researcher co-authors paper on cannibal dinosaurs. Congrats Dr. Julia McGugh!       

• Mesa County Libraries reopening on June 8.         
 

https://www.nbc11news.com/content/news/Honoring-Fallen-Soldiers---the-Grand-Valleys-Memorial-Day-570758871.html
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/state-oks-mesa-county-phase-2-reopening-plan/article_d116be0e-9d30-11ea-9ca2-7b07a45c7750.html
https://www.nbc11news.com/content/news/Increased-reports-of-vandalism-says-Grand-Junction-BLM-Field-Offie--570697701.html
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/mesa-county-to-open-motor-vehicle-offices/article_699e07c4-9c6c-11ea-9bd8-c373380bcf80.html
https://thebusinesstimes.com/mesa-county-jobless-rate-spikes-3/
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/search-and-rescue-stayed-busy-during-stay-at-home/article_d8ee54f0-96e8-11ea-943b-873ed8a6b61d.html
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/blm-limiting-group-size-at-camp-sites-on-colorado-river/article_5f02335c-9c45-11ea-b71c-87ac42b3c2da.html
https://www.westernslopenow.com/news/school-district-51-budget-cuts-grants/
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/boy-scout-leads-effort-to-clean-blm-land/article_1b9883c6-9d19-11ea-bcf0-73b963749137.html
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/legislature-returns-after-covid-19-hiatus/article_13be0c2c-9f83-11ea-bb77-8b42c02ed549.html
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/palisade-plunge-work-continuing/article_f5b1075e-9f94-11ea-8af5-5bd575cf4481.html
https://www.westernslopenow.com/news/local-news/fruita-farmers-market-to-run-from-june-20-september-19/
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/district-51-hopes-to-start-student-activities-before-july/article_9be03c4a-a043-11ea-8697-77ec4fd7feab.html
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/local-researcher-co-authors-paper-on-cannibal-dinosaurs/article_b83981f2-a058-11ea-8648-a353bfab2bcc.html
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/mesa-county-libraries-reopening-on-june-8/article_7c3d159c-a12a-11ea-a420-bf3deaedb749.html


 
 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS (Please let Deb know if you plan to attend so we can make sure to post if 
multiple council members plan to attend. Deb would also be happy to RSVP for you when 
needed.):   

• June 2, 2020, we are hosting the St. Mary’s Mobile Blood Drive in the Civic Center parking lot 
from 1:30-3:30 pm. See flier below.  

• June 20 – Sept. 19, the Fruita Farmer’s Market will be every Saturday from 8:30 am – 12:00 pm 
at Reed Park during these dates.  

• Due to Public Health Orders in response to the COVID-19 pandemic, most events remain 
cancelled for the time being.    

 
CC. Department Directors 
 
Do you have questions about anything in the Weekly Information Update? Please feel free to email us at 
communications@fruita.org.  
 
 
 

mailto:communications@fruita.org


 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 


